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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Trips  

Before half term, year 3 visited the Natural History 
Museum to learn about Volcanoes and Earthquakes 
ahead of their Volcanoes topic in Geography. The 
children attended a Volcanoes and Earthquakes show to 
investigate geological forces within the Earth using 
interactive demonstrations. The children became 
scientists and helped to save ‘Volcano Town’ from 
disaster! Both classes were awarded with a NHM 
accredited Diploma in Earthquakes and Volcanoes.  

Click here for photos… 

 

Visitors 

Year 5 students had a special visit from an Anglo-Saxon farmer who travelled through 
time from Northumbria! The students shared their knowledge about the arrival of the 
Anglo-Saxons in Britain, their origins, settlement locations, and the kingdoms they 
established. The children engaged in activities where they made a ham. You can see 
some photos here. 

 

Ducklings  

The reception children enjoyed seeing our duck eggs 
hatch and grow into little strong ducklings.  They 
wrote a daily diary on their progress too as well as 
stroking them and giving them a waddle in the water 
tray. They grew so much bigger during their fortnight 
stay in reception and now are happy back at the farm 
in their pond. The children plan to send them cards 

and emails to see how they are. You can see some photos here. 

 

Bikeability 

We have had two rounds of ‘bikeability’ training for children in year 5 over the last 
month. All of the participating children learnt basic cycling skills in the playground and 
also went for a supervised ride on our local streets. You can see some photos here.  

 

Sport 

On May 9th, some of our talented Year 3/4 athletes took 
part in the Haringey Quad Kids Athletics Championships. 
Each athlete has to take part in the Javelin, Long Jump, 
50m sprint, 400m run and 4x100m relay. Our athletes 
have been practicing these events in their PE lesson and 
were able to showcase this at the tournament. All 
athletes performed very well in each event, consistently 
finishing high in their events. Our team finished a very 
impressive 6 out of 14 schools. Huge well done to 

Year 4: Sahara, Marlo, Ethan, Vitor and Joseph 

Year 3: Lily-Rose, Anna and Nahla  

South Harringay School  

Governors 

Peter Snow has finished his 
term as a school governor. We 
would like to thank him for his 
dedication to this important 
role over the last four years.  

Feryal  

In total parents donated £774 
for Feryal’s fund. £250 was 
spent on a memorial tree in 
Finsbury Park. We will let you 
all know the location of the 
tree when it is planted.  

The rest of the money was do-
nated The Foundation for Met-
abolic Cancer Therapies as re-
quested by Feryal’s family. 

Friendly reminders 

We are expecting very warm 
weather next week . Please 
ensure that your child is 
dressed appropriately for 
school. They will need a sun 
hat, water bottle and sun 
screen applied before school. 

 

https://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-3-at-the-natural-history-museum/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/anglo-saxon-workshops/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/anglo-saxon-workshops/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/ducklings/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/bikeability/


Hornsey U11 Jersey Cricket Tour— Written by Walt Pitt (6 Acer) 

The Hornsey U11 cricket tour took place earlier this month. Me and George (from 6 Acer) and the rest of the Hornsey U11 
cricket team were happy to leave our parents but were unsure how well trained the opposition would be! For many of us 
this was our first hard ball experience, and our first 2 matches ended as losses. BUT,  in our third and final game against the 
International Jersey U11 we began to bond as a team and, despite a dodgy first 10 ten overs, our confidence grew & we be-
gan to think: you know what, this is possible! On the 20th over we needed 10 runs, which is pretty hard as we were facing 
their best bowlers… On the last ball we needed to get 1 run to win ... and ... we made it! We beat the Jersey U11 cricket 
team! We all went back to the hotel proud of ourselves! Right now, in the league, our cricket team has won 7 out of 7 and is 
top of the league! Hornsey is now the best cricket team ever! 

If any child is interested in having a go at a session at Hornsey Cricket Club, then message Walt’s Mum Calina on 07966 
291 677 for more details. Fees should not be a barrier; the club are happy to support! and they are low on numbers in 
particular for the U11’s girls team.. 

 

 

 

Our mathlete for this week: Eren 4 Cherry 

3550 Points  

Our mathletics class this week: 3 Willow 

    

 

 

Our star readers for this week: Raphael 3 Acacia  

             Leyla & Cass 4 Cherry 

             Euan 5 Magnolia 

             Gene 6 Acer 

Quiz master class: 3 Acacia   

Friends of South Harringay News 

Get Summer Fair Ready 

There's only a week to go until the Summer Fair on Saturday 
17 June, 12pm-4pm☀☀  

Firstly a huge thank you to all volunteers who are making this 
happen. You're all heroes! And thank you for all your dona-
tions. 

It's going to be a super event and we hope to see as many of you as possible. 

Buy tokens on classlist  

We are trying to avoid cash as much as possible so please buy your tokens in advance. You can buy tokens in advance on 
classlist. 

Buy raffle tickets  

There are some amazing raffle prizes up for grabs. Check them out on classlist list. Buy your raffle ticket to be in with a 
chance of winning! 

Bring your bakes 

We need your biscuits, bakes and cakes to sell at the Summer Fair. No nuts, sesame or meat please. Drop them at the 
school on the day of the fair by 10.30am. Please label containers. 

Bbqs and gazebos  

We need bbqs and gazebos for the day. If you're happy to loan us your equipment please email 
psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org 

Volunteers  

It's never too late to get involved. If you want to help please turn up on the day at 10am to help set up! 

Other dates for your diary: 

*18 July - Pub Quiz  

Test your knowledge in this fun parents' only quiz. More details coming soon. 

mailto:psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 13 June–  6 Maple trip to Ben Kinsella Workshop 

Wednesday 14 June- 6 Acer trip to Ben Kinsella Workshop 

Saturday 17 June– Annual Summer Fair 

Monday 19 June at 3.00pm– Year 5 continuers Guitar concert  

Tuesday 20 June at 3.00pm – Year 5 & 6 continuers Violin and Cello concert 

Monday 26 June- Junior Sports day 

Tuesday 27 June– Infant Sports day 

Wednesday 28 June– Year 6 trip to Hyde Park for Urban Nature workshop (letter to follow) 

Thursday 29 June– Year 1 trip to London Zoo (letter to follow) 

Monday 3 July– 5 Magnolia trip to The Natural History Museum (letter to follow) 

Monday 10 July- 5 Elm trip to The Natural History Museum (letter to follow) 

Monday 10 July– Year 4 instrument concert at Alexandra palace (Out of school hours. Letter to follow) 

Wednesday 12 July-  Year 4 trip to The Natural History Museum (letter to follow) 

Thursday 13 July– Year 2 Disco (more information to follow) 

Friday 14 July– Year 2 trip to Horniman Museum and  Gardens (letter to follow) 

Friday 14 July–  Year 6 Disco (more information to follow) 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


